
 

18 March 2022 

Walthamstow School for Girls Greensheet            

Headteacher's Message  

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students  

WSFG has always had an enviable reputation for extra-curricular activities and a wonderful ethos of 

supporting the whole child.  I was certainly struck by this when I applied for the role of Headteacher 

and marvelled at the wide range of opportunities for students which I saw in the Greensheet.  I 

always return to our school motto: ‘Neglect not the gift that is in thee’ and feel it is an enduring 

message which is perhaps even more relevant today as we emerge from the fog of COVID.   

First of all, it is important that, as a school, we empower our students to find that unique talent or 

interest which is going to inspire them for the future.  Some students will naturally find this through 

their experience of learning: exploring interests and ideas through the curriculum.  We are currently 



reviewing the quality of our curriculum, how it is organised and its relevance for students.  Our work 

with faculties, student ambassadors and also the work of the WSFG Global Alliance, working with 

anti-racist education groups, should ensure that all members of our school community see 

themselves in their learning and feel empowered to be a voice for change.  

For some students, however, this is a much harder journey as they have more obstacles to overcome 

before they begin to discover what their unique ‘gift’ might be.  We are working to address this 

through the systems we are setting up for working with students and their families to provide 

‘wraparound’ support for their wellbeing.  I will be keeping you updated about how this will work in 

the Autumn term.  

 

 

Over the last couple of weeks we have had some wonderful enrichment activities which you will 

read about later in the Greensheet.  Our International Women’s Day celebrations last Friday saw 

some wonderful costumes worn by year 7: I enjoyed talking to Frida Kahlo, Rosa Parks, Emmeline 

Pankhurst and Twiggy!  Year 11 students enjoyed a thought-provoking talk about Scottish Witches, 

the pardon and what this means for equality today.  Our students’ excitement and enthusiasm for 

maths on Pi Day was a joy to behold this week as they recited Pi, showing me their biscuits and 

badges.  Congratulations to Jannat in year 7 who recited Pi to 208 decimal places!  Our art 

department have been running an LGBTQ+ art competition, which I am looking forward to judging 

next week.  There have been some wonderful opportunities for students to participate in the Eco 

group, origami and mindfulness club, making lego robots, as well as trips to Cambridge and the Royal 

Veterinary museum.  I know that our year 8 students are excited about their visit to the Unicorn 

Theatre next week.  



 

 

What can you do as parents?  

The school has 22 extra-curricular activities and clubs on offer which are all advertised on the 

website here:  

https://www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk/page/?title=Clubs+%26amp%3B+Activities&pid=2302  

Please encourage your child to participate in our clubs and activities.  Currently, only 31% of 

students are involved and we would like to broaden our participation.  If there is a club or activity 

which you or your child would like to see, please let us know, either through the info@ email 

address or ask your child to speak to their form tutor or Mr Morrow directly.  

We would also like to hear from you generally through our Friends of WSFG – there is an article in 

the Greensheet about how to get involved.  

Wishing you all a restful weekend – enjoy the sunshine!  

Ms Marriott  

Headteacher 

https://www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk/page/?title=Clubs+%26amp%3B+Activities&pid=2302


Parent & Carer Information 

 

Ukraine Humanitarian Crisis  

 

At WSFG we have a long history and tradition of contributing to charitable causes. 

In light of the refugee crisis caused by the conflict in Ukraine, we will be asking students to collect 

food and toiletries in tutor groups to be taken to the collection point in Stratford from where it will 

be distributed to Ukranian refugees. 

In particular, students are asked to bring in dried or tinned foods, sanitary items, nappies, 

toothpaste etc. (no perishable goods please). 

Tutors will then take the tutor group collections to the staffroom where the items will be stored and 

then taken to the Stratford collection point. 

Thank you and regards 

Ms. K.H.Pratt 



Assistant Headteacher / Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 

Year 11 Students and Examinations 

Mr O’Brien has sent out a letter to all year 11 students and their parents, outlining arrangements for 

year 11 examinations and study leave at WSFG.  Please see below for a student guide to exams from 

Ofqual, the exams regulator, which summarises the national changes:  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/student-guide-to-exams-and-formal-assessments-in-

2021-to-2022/student-guide-to-exams-and-formal-assessments-in-2021-to-2022  

PE Kits  

Now that students are able to use the changing rooms, they should no longer be wearing PE kits to 

school.  If your child wears a PE kit or trainers, unless there is a note from parents, they will receive a 

behaviour point.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/student-guide-to-exams-and-formal-assessments-in-2021-to-2022/student-guide-to-exams-and-formal-assessments-in-2021-to-2022
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/student-guide-to-exams-and-formal-assessments-in-2021-to-2022/student-guide-to-exams-and-formal-assessments-in-2021-to-2022


Unauthorised Term Time Absence  

A student’s absence during term time can seriously disrupt the continuity of her learning.  As a result 

of missing lessons and learning, there is a risk of underachievement which we, and you, must seek to 

avoid.  This is partocilarly important when we consider the impact of Covid over the past two years 

on children's education.  The school does not authorise absence during term time for family holidays 

or trips abroad.  Parents/carers do not have the right to take their daughter(s) out of school for such 

events and the school will only grant leave of absence in exceptional circumstances. 

Please note, a student who is absent for longer than 10 days after an agreed return date, or without 

authorisation, can legally be removed from the school roll.  If authorised absence is not obtained 

from the Headteacher, parents/carers could face court action and a fine.  Each absence request is 

looked at on an individual basis which includes overall attendance, stage of education (e.g. exams) 

and the reason given for the absence.  Being granted leave of absence during school time is very 

rare. 

Forms for absence can be obtained from the school office and all requests must be submitted to our 

Attendance Manager at least 4 weeks before the first day of requested absence.  Before making 

trip arrangements, please seek permission from the Headteacher. 

Punctuality 

At Walthamstow School for Girls we have always been proud of our students and their overall 

achievements.  However, the lateness to school and to lessons has gradually deteriorated and there 

is now major concern regarding the hours of learning lost due to this.  

Please remember that your daughter is required to be in school by 8.40am in the morning when a 

warning bell is sounded to go to morning tutorial.  A teacher will mark a student late if they are not 

in tutorial for the register. 

Arriving late to period 4 (after lunch) will also impact on the number of late marks obtained each 

week.   

We would ask you to support the school by ensuring your daughter leaves home in the morning with 

plenty of time.  We are aware that sometimes there can be exceptional circumstances causing 

lateness i.e. severe motoring accident, family emergency but these should be the exception rather 

than the rule.   

We thank you in anticipation for your support. 

Ms Jolliffe 

Attendance & Student Services Officer 

Lost Property 

Please make sure all clothing, including P.E. kits, are clearly labelled. Blazers 

should be named with labels or in indelible pen. 

Students are reminded that you can collect lost property at 3.30pm every day. 

Parents and carers may also collect lost property any day after school.  

All lost property will be removed from the box on the last day of term.   

Ms Jolliffe 

Attendance & Student Services Officer 



Focus of the Fortnight: 21st March -1st April 

Punctuality to Lessons 

 

The Sanctions 

• If you are more than 5 minutes late, you are missing valuable learning time and disrupting 

the lesson 

• If you are 5 minutes or more late to your lesson without a good reason you will be marked 

late by the member of staff 

• After the Easter holiday, from 19th April, you will also be given a behaviour point for 

lateness to lessons 

• If you have a good reason for being late such as a music lesson, an appointment or were 

with a member of staff you must have proof of this in your planner. 

Remember - being on time is an expectation and a good habit to form. 

Ms K.H.Pratt 

Assistant Headteacher 

Faculty News 

 



LGBT+ Logo Competition 

Thank you to all those of you who entered the LGBT+ logo competition. We had a great time judging 

the entries. 

Please congratulate the winner of the 2022 LGBT+ logo 

competition: 

Aamanee 8S  

I'm sure you will agree that this is a stunning design! 

Aamanee please come to Ms Philippou in F43 to collect 

your prize. 

We will also be making some badges out of Aamanee's 

design as well as from the designs of our runners up, 

Christiah 9S and Rosanna 8W. 

 

 

 

 

1 - Rosanna 8W 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 - Christiah 9S 

 

Well done to you all! 

I look forward to lots of our students celebrating 

diversity throughout the year by wearing one of 

these badges. 

Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher 

 



WSFG Eco Group 

 

Year 7 Origami Club 

Origami or Mindfulness  - Spring Flowers  

For the first session in March we focused on Spring Flowers.  

Eleanora taught the group how to make tulips and Kamila taught 

them how to make lilies. 

 



 

 

 

The club is a great way to create beautiful models, enhance your wellbeing and make new friends. 

Please join us every Friday Week B during lunchtime in F38. 

Ms Robinson 

Challenge Coordinator 



Year 7 Art: Insects  

 

The art department love these bugs made by Ms Healy’s Year 7 class.  

They were inspired by the use of collage materials by the artist Kate Kato.  

Kate Kato: Using discarded paper, wire and thread, I try to capture the delicate detail and beauty 

found in nature. My work is influenced by plants, insects and found objects which I recreate as 

intricate, life-sized sculptures and arrange carefully into collections, installations and dioramas. 

https://www.kasasagidesign.com/2nd-about 

Well done to our talented Year 7s! 

Ms Wills 

Head of Art 

Pi Enrichment 2022 

We celebrated Pi Day at WSfG on Monday 14th March 2022. 

 

https://www.kasasagidesign.com/2nd-about


 

 

Here are some of the Pi themed cakes, biscuits and soft toys and artwork created by students in 

Years 7 and 8  

 

Pi Day is a always an 

exciting day in the 

maths calendar, 

more so than ever 

this year, due to it 

being on a school 

day, and covid 

restrictions being 

lifted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Well done to all our students who creatively displayed their love of Pi! 

Ms Robinson 

Challenge Coordinator 

Year 7 Pi Day Recitation Competition 2022 

For several months, Year 7 students have been developing their 

memory techniques by memorising Pi to more and more decimal 

places. 

In the week before Pi Day, each year 7 class had a class competition. 

The winner of each, then participated in a final competition on Pi 

Day itself – Monday 14th March 2022. 

Congratulations to the overall winner Jannat in 7H who memorised 

Pi to 208 decimal places! 

 

Congratulations is also owed to all of the competitors for their 

GROWTH Mindset. There was much evidence of perseverance, hard 

work and risk taking over the course of the competition.  

The results are below along with photos of the champions. 

Thank you to Mr Trimithioti for making the trophy and to Ms Hafiz for her help on the day. 

 



 

Grand Final on Pi Day 2022 

Jannat 208 

Sara 183 

Alex 163 

Samia 162 

Vicky 139 

Safa 108 

Maryam 98 

 

Class Results  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Robinson  

Challenge Coordinator  



Year 10 Trip to the Royal Veterinary College 

 

On 9th March, 28 students had the opportunity to visit the Royal Veterinary College. 

Here is some feedback from three of the participants: 

Personally, I loved this trip solely because of how interactive it was. We learnt a lot about animal 

anatomy while doing practical things to do with them e.g. touching and identifying types of bones 

from different animals and met Marshmallow and Oreo ( the cows) while discussing their anatomy 

as a group. The guides were very informative and nice, it made the experience that much more 

enjoyable as well as easy to navigate.  

Anyone who gets this opportunity should 100% take it as it really teaches a lot of valuable 

information, especially if you're interested in veterinary work or animal anatomy/anatomy in 

general! 

Teo 10F 

Going to the Royal Veterinary College gave me an opportunity to learn more about animal anatomy 

and showed me what it would be like to attend a college. I really enjoyed walking through the 

museum as I saw many different body parts of animals on the displays that I haven't seen before, 

and probably would not have gotten the chance to see. The staff were extremely friendly and were 

able to answer any questions that I had. Additionally, seeing the cows was quite interesting as well. I 

got the chance to learn about the behaviour of cows and how to act around them. This intrigued me 

as I have very little experience around animals and  I now feel more confident after being educated 

on them. I greatly enjoyed the experience to the college and wish to have the opportunity to go on 

more trips like this.  

Elissa 10S 

 

My favourite part of the trip was seeing the bone museum and getting the opportunity to see and 

analyse hundreds of bones and preserved specimens. 



The specimens ranged from birds to mammals like cats and dogs, amphibians and reptiles, birds and 

sea animals. 

It was definitely an inspiring and amazing experience. 

Kei 10W 

 

Students also learnt about pathways to becoming a Vet. As well as the 5 year degree, which requires 

grade As at A level, there is also a Veterinary Gateway pathway. This takes 6 years, and  is accessible 

with C grades. 

We are hoping to secure more dates to repeat this trip with another Year 10 class in the near future 

Ms Robinson, Ms Sulthana and Ms Rouse 

Maths & Science Faculty  

Year 9 ICT: Lego Spike Prime              

 

 

Year 9 students have had the opportunity to programme Lego Spike robot kits. The robots kits 

included distance sensors, colour sensors and grabbers, which students use to complete different 



missions. Students followed the Coding Success qualification and will all achieve a certificate to 

recognise their completion of the course. 

 Let’s see what Khadija had to say about her experience of programming with robots in her 

computing lessons: 

Robots are becoming more prevalent. According to some 

computer scientists, computers will play a larger role in your 

life during the next decade. We looked at how robots can be 

programmed to perform jobs in the previous unit.  

We started off by creating simple programs that were used 

to solve a problem by using a programming platform called 

Spike Prime.  We also studied things like sequences, 

iteration and corrected syntax errors in the program to ensure the programme worked as planned. At 

the end of the topic we made our robots move to different spaces avoid certain places or to program 

it to do tasks such as drag objects out of the way. 

We then started to look at the Mars Rover which had been programmed to land on Mars and 

accomplish tasks like digging and finding different materials or rocks which might not have been 

discovered on Earth which are later tested in the robot itself. The Rover included hearing sensors, 

direction sensor and an object sensor. We had some Scratch lessons on processes, selection using IF, 

and variables in order to code a game or complete a task. 

In general I think this unit was very fun and interactive as it was quite entertaining to be 

programming a robot to accomplish things, do multiple challenges which really pushed us to get 

better and also working as a group and improve our teamwork abilities. 

Khadija 9H 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Shafiq 

Head of ICT  



 

Global Alliance Calendar  - March  

 

 



Cambridge University Opportunity for Year 9 and 10 Students 

 

Deadline: Friday 1 April 2022 

The program will consist of a series of after-school sessions via Zoom where the students will receive 

guidance and ideas on how to explore subject interests and an introduction to studying at University. 

Students will also have the chance to talk to current Cambridge students and attend an online 

lecture. 

Session 1, Thursday 21 April, 4:30-5:30pm: Introduction to studying at university 

Session 2, Thursday 5 May, 4:30-5:30pm: Critical thinking and exploring subject interests 

Session 3, Thursday 19  May, 4:30-5:30pm: Taster Lectures 

Session 4, Thursday 9 June, 4:30-5:30pm: Student Life Q&A (focus on life at university, clubs and 

societies) 

Students should register their interest by completing this short survey form: 

https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IrMYKJc281bFdk 

Online Survey Software | Qualtrics Survey Solutions 

Qualtrics makes sophisticated research simple and empowers users to capture customer, product, 

brand & employee experience insights in one place.cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com 

The deadline for signing up is Friday 1 April 2022 and students will be notified by Tuesday 19 April 

2022 whether they have been successful in gaining a place on the programme.  

We welcome applications from all students and we will prioritise applications from high-achieving 

students with a widening participation background (e.g. free school meals, living in care etc) 

 

Ms Robinson 

Challenge Coordinator 

 

https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IrMYKJc281bFdk
https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IrMYKJc281bFdk


School History  

 

Lampen Family  

 

The oldest building on our site is the ‘house’, formerly a Vicarage built in 1906. Our school moved to 

the site in 1912 and shared the grounds with the Vicar until the 1960’s. The Rev. Herbert, Dudley 

Lampen, Vicar of Walthamstow, moved into the ‘house’ in 1907. During World War I he served with 

the 7th Battalion, Essex Regiment. He had four children, Graham Dudley, born in 1899, who became 

the Governor of Darfur in Sudan. David Lampen, born in 1904, Edith Barkley (named after her 

mother’s family) and twins Miriam and Francis, both born in 1908.  

 

3 - Edith Lampen, born 1904.                                                                                                           4 - Miriam Lampen, born 
1908.               



 

5 - Francis Lampen, born 1908. 

He become the vicar of Walthamstow. 

‘Iris’, our school magazine has information about the family's involvement in the life of our school. 

His daughters Edith and Miriam were both pupils at the school.  Edith (Edie) Lampen gave a talk at 

Empire Day assembly on the theme of trees and birds. Miriam and Edith were Prefects in 1921 and 

1923. Anna Lampen, their mother, as well as their father, presented prizes during Prize Giving Day. 

Their brother Francis followed in his grandfather’s and father’s footsteps and became a Vicar. 

Edith Lampen, born 1904.      

Edith married Commander Thomas Hilken of H.M.A.S., ship Sydney, which fought battles in Crete in 

the summer of 1940.  

 

 



 

(both of these photographs are in the National Portrait Gallery)  

Ms O Kelly 

LRC 

Action for Happiness Calendar 

 



 

Parents’ Evening Reminders 

Forthcoming parents’ evenings which are online, using SchoolCloud: 

• Year 7:                31st March 2022 

• Year 8:                28th April 2022  

 

 

Friends of Walthamstow School for Girls  

 

Calling All Parents, Carers, Former Students and Staff  

Would you like to get involved in the WSfG Friends Group to meet other parents/carers, former 

students and staff, support school events, activities and help raise funds for school projects? We are 

all very keen to begin planning future events!  

We hope that parents/carers and other members of the school community (teaching and support 

staff, governors and school leaders, former students and staff) will get involved as our plans progress 

to bring projects to life for the benefit of the school and wider community. 

We need people who enjoy organising events, publicity (including social media) experts, local 

business people with useful contacts for sponsorship, and anyone with good ideas to raise money 

for special school projects.  

If you would like to find out more, please register your interest at the address below and put 'Friends 

of WSfG' in the subject heading:  info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

https://info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk/


School Calendar 

 

Spring Term 2022 

Tuesday 4th January 2022 to Friday 1st April 2022  

• Thursday 31 March: Year 7 Parent Carers' Evening 

• Spring Holiday: Monday 4 April 2022 to Monday 18 April 2022 

 

Summer Term 2022 

• Tuesday 19 April  2022 to Tuesday 19 July 2022 

• Thursday 28 April: Year  8 Parent Carers' Evening 

• Monday 16 May– Friday 27 May:  KS3 Exam Fortnight  

• Monday 23 May - INSET day - school closed to students  

• Half Term: Monday 30 May 2022 to Friday 3 June 2022 

• Monday 06 June—Friday 24 June:  Year 10 Exams  

PLEASE NOTE THESE DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 



Community Events  

 



 



Essex Young Musician of the Year  

We are delighted to launch the 

2022 Essex Young Musician of the 

Year Competition.  

The competition aims to support 

and encourage young Essex 

musicians of talent and potential – 

this year marks the 37th 

competition. 

The Essex Young Musician of the 

Year competition is open to 

instrumentalists (not organists 

due to the lack of a suitable 

instrument) and singers, aged 25 

or under on the 3rd July 2022, 

who were either born in Essex 

(including the old Essex towns of 

Ilford, Wanstead and Woodford), 

whose home address is in Essex, 

or who attend or have attended 

school or college in Essex. 

• FIRST PRIZE £1,000, The 

Essex Young Musician of 

the Year cup to hold for 

one year and the offer 

of recital engagements.  

• ADDITIONAL CASH PRIZES 

will also be awarded to 

other prize winners. 

• TWO PRIZES will also 

awarded to the two 

candidates under 19, not 

already prize winners in the 2022 competition, who have given the most outstanding 

performances in their age group. 

Full details are in the prospectus which can also be downloaded from the club's 

website: www.ongarmusicclub.org.uk. Applications are made online through the website. 

The closing date for entries is the 31st May 2022. 

Thank you so much for any help you can offer in promoting this competition. 

Best wishes, 

Jane Webster FRAM (Shinn)Chairman, Ongar Music Club 

Web: www.ongarmusicclub.org.u 

Facebook: facebook.com/OngarMusicClub  

Registered Charity No. 273185 

 

http://www.ongarmusicclub.org.uk/
http://www.ongarmusicclub.org.uk/
http://facebook.com/OngarMusicClub


Greek Theatre Players  

 



Contact Us 

 

 


